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17th May 2014

Dear Sue and Tom.

I apologise as I will continue as a typed letter...

My birthday week started on Easter Monday when Andy drove Suzie and I down to spend the day with Gareth in Cherry Hinton, Cambridge.  ( Suzie wasn't working so we were all together which was very special) We had a light lunch together in a little pub and in the evening went to Newmarket to have dinner together.   

Andy had the week as holiday leave so we had several trips out to National Trust houses and gardens nearby. We were very fortunate with the weather as we had lovely sunny mild Spring days. On my birthday Andy took me to Gunby Hall -a National Trust property its a Georgian House, very nicely furnished with beautiful paintings of the families who lived there and contemporary Georgian furniture. Downstairs was even more interesting all the household furniture and objects and tools. It also has amazing grounds, woods, quite amazing borders for mid-April it also has several lovely walled gardens. The walled gardens had apple and pear trees all in blossom and lots of other fruit trees, the blossom was so pretty and smelled so lovely. There were fruit bushes and row upon row of vegetables and huge mounds of rhubarb. I'd have loved to pick some. In their nursery I bought some new perennials for our garden. The gardens were so lovely that we went again with Suzie on the Sunday ( plus her cameras) There was so much to photograph ( for us all) as on the Sunday the weather was even warmer and sunnier,  it really is such a pretty place. 

Then on the Friday  morning Suzie was fussing about and told me she wanted to take lots of photos so would I “please dress smartly for the day” they looked dressed up despite continually tidying etc.....I had noticed that Andy had been keeping the house tidier than usual and Suzie had been very  busy as well over the past couple of weeks I thought just in readiness for my birthday and to delight me....which it did.

The doorbell rang and Andy said “Oh! probably for you again” I went to the door and looked through the glass thinking that it didn't look like my usual postman or a courier, it was about 10:30, I opened the door and there was my dear Mum, we just hugged and hugged. Then my sister Helen appeared from the car. It was such a really wonderful and complete surprise. My youngest sister Helen had stayed overnight with Mum and Dad and driven Mum up from Rownhams Nr. Southampton. They had left at 5am that morning, having only a short stop en-route. Sadly my Dad wasn't able to come as well as to travel for so long twice in a day would be too much for him. I hadn't seen them since August last year so it was such a perfect surprise. Suzie and Helen had organised it all, although Andy was aware of it all too. I hadn't been aware of anything at all Suzie and Andy had been very careful not to let on and although I had spoken to all my family on my birthday and over the past few days they had all been so careful not to say anything to spoil the surprise. As I was dressed for smart photographs I was dressed for going out. Andy had booked a nearby restaurant for lunch we had such a lovely day. I had wondered what we were doing that day as no-one said anything at all. I thought photographs I just hadn't imagined I would have a day with Helen and my Mum. Mmmmmm so lovely.

I do hope you like the card I am writing on, Suzie made some compilations for Thank you cards for me, hoping to show a little of my lovely 60th Birthday week. My amazing floral gifts, we had a houseful of flowers for over two weeks. I kept changing water and taking out the occasional drooped or faded one but the flowers just kept going some for nearly three weeks ( as yours did and so beautifully). Yours appears at the top of the photograph. 

Suzie had been so busy she had secretly found all the old photos of me and added many more right up to the present and made about 9metres of photograph bunting for me. It was so lovely to look at that I kept it up for many weeks. I had birthday helium balloons, cake, meals out, and all the special birthday things.

My sciatica still isn't really improving, despite the spinal surgery last November. I am having another MRI scan (today  Saturday 17th) and hope that will show the surgeon what is still causing so much pain and numbness to my left leg and foot. The surgery did help the pain somewhat and I am certainly over the surgery -all that has healed completely.  I really want the pain and numbness to go. 

I was told that I am able to drive a bit again - arthritic thumbs permitting- for that I had the 3rd lot of steroids injected into them on the 30th April,  which is why I haven't been able to write, or hold a pen, until this week. I apologise as my Thank you cards are very late.  I can only write or type for a while, then have to rest my hands as it is taking quite a time.

Last Thursday I was driving the short distance from hairdresser to home (less than a mile) when my car made a horrible noise as if I had driven over a traffic cone or something. I hadn't seen anything and felt the steering judder, it was banging about under the bonnet – the noises seemed to come from the steering wheel - I pulled in to a lay-by and called my local Ford dealer. She arranged for Ford Assist to attend, the AA actually arrived after about 40 minutes (we are actually members anyway.)  He diagnosed a broken offside suspension spring and he handed me a piece of it,  like a coil of bracelet sized metal.....It had nicely gouged out my almost new tyre too. I had a courtesy KA car for Friday/ Saturday they fitted two new springs and a new tyre, Ouch, rather expensive. 

It had been Suzie's Thursday day off so all we had planned for the day was shelved for another day. I spent almost all day sitting about and waiting for phone calls. 

Andy went to spend Saturday 10th with his Mum in Farnborough, I didn't go as 2 x 3 hour long car journeys  in a day isn't comfortable or good for me. It wasn't such a nice day being rainy and cooler. Mollie is managing on her own but needs frequent family visits and to help with shopping household jobs etc. We try to get to Farnborough every few weeks. Losing a daughter and a husband in less than a year is still very hard for her and for Andy. A pity we are 3 hours away.

Suzie has a weeks holiday from Boots and is in The Netherlands all this week with Max. She flew from Birmingham on Tuesday morning. Max met her at Schiphol airport and they go by train back to Leiden. Max is just finishing his M. MPhil  in Ancient History at the University of Leiden. On Thursday they went to Emmeloord further North to stay with his parents. Suzie is invited to his maternal grand-mothers birthday party today  Saturday – with her cameras and tripod for family portraits and the days party photos. Suzie leaves Schiphol tomorrow Sunday it is an hours flight ( although they are an hour ahead) we will collect her from Birmingham late morning having lunch on our way home again.. 
Again a really big ' Thank You' for making my 60th birthday so memorable with such a really beautiful cross stitched and truly amazing card and such a beautiful flower arrangement, which needed so little attention. Thank you also for your lovely  handmade Thank you card much appreciated. I still owe you a handmade card it is in my mind still....
